Sarnia Power and Sail Squadron

Minutes of Bridge Meeting

June 10, 2015

Present: Ossie Ianni, Dave Sidenberg, Chris Schooley, Mike Schauteet, Hazel Huffman, Peter Jones, Martin Sanders and Murray Long.

Guests: Carol Sanders, Chris Ianni, Wanda Long, and SYC Commodore Judy Shelley

Motion made by Dave, 2nd by Mike to accept the minutes of the May 11, 2015 meeting. Carried.

Report of Officers

Commander- Ossie- spoke on getting supplies for the RVCC, and that there were not very many supplies at H.O. Ossie also stated the he and Mike may be doing some VHF exams. Treasurer- Hazel- presented Financial statements for December 2014, January, February, March 2015.

Motion made by Mike, 2nd by Dave. to accept the Financial reports. Carried.

MAREP- Mike- Lake Huron currently is 25 inches above chart datum.

Training- Dave- we have 9 students for VHF, and there may be 11 more. Ossie and Mike to mark the exams.  Dave also stated that the Flare Disposal was a great success and that if we do it again he would like more help. And that we should put the Flare Disposal info on our WEB site. 

 WEB – Dave our WEB site has been updated, but needs dates for training to be added, and also to book rooms.

RVCC- Mike- Mike spoke on the amount of Flares to be disposed of equalled about $10,000.00.Mike also spoke on getting supplies for the RVCC students. Mike mentioned that Steve might do a RVCC checks on Canadian boats in the USA. Mike also stated that we might advertise the RVCC checks.

Social-Chris- stated that the AGM was very successful and thanked all who attended.

Motion made by Hazel 2nd by Mike to accept the report of officers. Carried.

New Business

Ossie presented Judy with a gift of flags from the SPSS, and thanked her for allowing the Squadron the use of facilities for our meetings.

Chris m3entioned that the next Rendezvous will be at Port Stanley, and help is needed, to man the booth.

Motion made by Hazel, 2nd by Chris to accept Martin Sanders as a member of the Bridge. Carried.

Peter mentioned that the Pt Huron Mackinaw Race is coming up in Mid July.

The next meeting to be at SYC on September 14. 2015

Motion made by Dave 2nd by Chris to adjourn. Carried

